
 

                                                                                                                                        April 13, 2016 

 

 

The United States Environmental Protection Agency 

Region 5 

77 West Jackson Boulevard 

Chicago, IL  60604-3590 

RE: Final Permit for Savoy Energy Creque 3-20 SWD Well # MI-091-2D-0004 

Subject: Appeal 

 

To The Attention of: WU-16J 

 

On behalf of Summerfield Township please accept this letter as an official appeal to the permitting of 

the above mentioned Injection Well planned in neighboring Lenawee County. Our concerns include the 

unstable geology which we all depend on for our fresh water needs both for residential and agricultural.  

The other concern is of “self-reporting” allowed to “wild cat drillers” who operate with little to no 

accountability regarding safety. In the event of a disaster who will pay? Recently violations were 

discovered at 2 operating sites within our township only because of the insistence from the township to 

the DEQ to provide an inspection.  Last week brine was leaking at a site operated by Savoy causing 

ground contamination discovered and never reported to the local 1st responders or township.  

 I received a phone call from Senator Dale Zorn who had been notified of the problem and was 

investigating why the DEQ did not report the incident.  With the close proximity of the Raisin River 

which serves several local communities drinking water needs and the fault line, we would ask that this 

permit be denied.  

I would also ask that the EPA provide an educational public forum for the 7000 residents in the area who 

for the most part do have an understanding of what is really being proposed. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

John R. Chandler 




